### DRAFT

### DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS, ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT & TOURISM (DBEDT)

## MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY-BASED ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT (CBED) ADVISORY COUNCIL MEETING

# TUESDAY, OCTOBER 18, 2022, AT 10:00 A.M. Department of Business, Economic Development and Tourism

250 South Hotel Street, 4th Floor
Conference Room 436, Honolulu, Hawaii 96813
AND VIA VIRTUAL APPLICATION ZOOM: VIDEO/AUDIO CONFERENCE

## Advisory Members Present were:

Casey Brown
- Office of Hawaiian Affairs (Ex-Officio)
Jane Horike
- Advisory Council Member (Hawaii/Hilo)
Matthew Loke
- Department of Agriculture (Ex-Officio)
Colleen McAluney
- Advisory Council Member (Oahu)
Teena Rasmussen
- Advisory Council Member (Maui)

Mark Ritchie - Department of Business,

#### Guests:

Nainoa Logan - Waianae Economic Development Council

(WEDC)

#### Staff:

Elisa Amemiya - Attorney General's Office

Lyle Fujikawa - DBEDT Wayne Thom - DBEDT Timothy Tiu - DBEDT Selma Malcolm - DBEDT

### Apology:

Kaleokalani Kuroda - Advisory Council Member (Oahu)
 Nancy Elvira Lo (Chair) - Advisory Council Member (Oahu)
 Roberta Melton - Advisory Council Member (Kauai)

#### CALL TO ORDER:

Mr. Ritchie called the meeting to order on Tuesday, October 18, 2022, at 10:06 a.m. All members and guests participated via ZOOM.

### Welcome Current Council Members and Introduction of any Guests:

Mr. Ritchie welcomed all present and announced that Chair Lo was off island and if there were no objections from Council, he would chair the meeting in her absence. Hearing none, he proceeded with the meeting. He then asked Council to introduce themselves and indicate if they were alone at their respective locations, per Sunshine Law. Mr. Ritchie also announced that he was the DBEDT's Ex-Officio representing Dennis Ling who was unable to join the meeting. He introduced Mr. Nainoa Logan, Program Director of Waianae Economic Development Council (WEDC) and underwriter of the DBEDT/CBED loan of \$45,000 that will be recommended for approval during the meeting. Also Ms. Elise Amemiya, Deputy Attorney General and the DBEDT staff.

Regarding Mr. Ritchie's email to the Advisory Council about the State Ethics Training for State Boards and Commissions members, he conveyed that the Training is recommended but it is not mandatory for our Advisory Council and that Ms. Amemiya, Deputy AG received a ruling from the Ethics Commission on it.

#### **OLD BUSINESS**:

#### **APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF AUGUST 16, 2022:**

The Minutes of August 16, 2022, meeting were distributed and reviewed by Council. Mr. Ritchie asked if there were any comments and/or corrections to the Minutes. Hearing none, he asked for a motion to approve the Minutes.

Motion was made by Ms. Rasmussen and seconded by Ms. Horike to approve the Minutes of August 16, 2022, as presented.

A roll call vote was requested, with the following Council members approving the motion: Mr. Brown, Ms. Horike, Mr. Loke, Ms. McAluney, Ms. Rasmussen and Mr. Ritchie.

Motion to adopt the August 16, 2022, Minutes was approved unanimously.

## **NEW BUSINES**S:

#### **Public Testimony:**

There was no public testimony.

## 1. Recommendation/Approval of CBED Loan of \$45,000 to Holoholo Tree Service, LLC:

Mr. Ritchie reported that Holoholo Tree Service, LLC located on the Waianae Coast, is requesting a DBEDT/CBED loan of \$45,000 to be used for the purchase

equipment. He then turned over this portion of the meeting to Mr. Logan of WEDC who prepared the underwriting aspect on this loan.

Mr. Logan thanked everyone for allowing him the opportunity to present his report and then requested permission to share the screen with his presentation. Mr. Logan reported that Holoholo Tree Service, LLC (HTS) is a commercial and residential tree specialty company that provides services in tree removal and thinning, hazardous removal, mulching, powerline trimming, land cleaning, logging, etc. HTS was established in 2020 and it is located in Mali on the Waianae Coast in an Enterprise Zone. It is a locally owned Native Hawaiian business and also a "woman owned" business. Mr. Logan advised that HTS is owned by Carryssa Kryzska with two (2) full-time employees (owner & spouse), Keali'l Kryzska. Mr. Logan expressed that Mr. Kryzska is the primary employee of the company and he has a very strong work ethic with 12 years of work experience in the industry. Currently, he is studying to acquire his license as a certified arborist. With the help of this loan, HTS plans to hire an additional two (2) full-time employees and two (2) part-time employees by the end of the loan period.

Mr. Logan advised that HTS is requesting a loan of \$45,000 to purchase a new 2022 Bandit 250 XP 12" Disc Chipper. The total cost of the equipment is \$55,057.57 and the company has already made a down payment of \$6,000 on it. Currently, the equipment is enroute to Hawaii and hopefully will arrive within the next month or so. He also advised that HTS projected cash flow is adequate to service their proposed debt.

Regarding HTS's competitive advantage, Mr. Logan advised that their strongest advantage is their speed in completing a job which will allow them to complete multiple jobs in one day which will increase their production rate. Mr. Logan also advised that HTS is utilizing several resources to enhance the company's performance and they are involved with various cohorts, including the SBA, one of WEDC's programs, INPEACE, the YWCA and other government resources. HTS is receiving a lot of support to ensure that they are on track with reaching their goals. Currently, they are working with SBA to enter into the 8a program.

Mr. Logan reported that at present, HTS is trying to specialize in becoming a Mango Arborist since they are working with Mango Farms in Makaha to improve their yields. The risk on this loan is that this is a highly competitive market with many landscaping companies and tree removal companies which may result in HTS ability to lose contracts due to too many competitors. But HTS has a strong team that is dedicated to the success of the company. The owners are very conservative with their finances to ensure that they always have a cash cushion to sustain themselves through obstacles.

Mr. Logan also reported that HTS is a new company that is willing to work with various resource partners to improve their productivity and efficiency. But as a

start-up company, they may not be able to acquire the financing needed to purchase some contracts that are paid 60 or 90 days later. Mr. Logan then commended HTS on their commitment to continue technical assistance and monthly coaching sessions with WEDC regarding their loan payments, etc.

At this point, Mr. Logan recommended an approval of the DBEDT/CBED loan of \$45,000 to HTS to purchase a Disc chipper. He conveyed that HTS has about \$15,000 in their business bank account to ensure that they are 1-2 months ahead of all of their expenses and they are conservative with their finances. Mr. Logan then asked if there were any questions and/or comments.

Mr. Ritchie shared some of the reasons why the DBEDT/CBED team likes this loan, i.e., WEDC is currently providing them with technical assistance, it is a Native Hawaiian owned company, "woman owned" company, located on the Waianae Coast, and their business is unique. He noted that one of DBEDT/CBED's missions is to support non-profit organizations involved in community-based economic development to grown and be successful. Mr. Ritchie advised that HTS was denied a loan by the Central Pacific Bank to finance their chipper.

Ms. Rasmussen and other Council members commended Mr. Kryzska on the step that he is taking to acquire an arborist certification to further his business growth.

At this point, Mr. Ritchie asked for a motion to approve this agenda item.

Motion was made by Ms. McAluney and seconded by Ms. Rasmussen to recommend to the DBEDT Director the approval of a DBEDT/CBED loan of \$45,000 Holoholo Tree Service, LLC to be used for equipment.

A roll call vote was requested, with the following Council members approving the motion: Mr. Brown, Ms. Horike, Mr. Loke, Ms. McAluney, Ms. Rasmussen and Mr. Ritchie.

The motion was unanimously approved.

Mr. Ritchie and members of the Council thanked Mr. Logan for his presentation.

#### 2. Overview and Update of Waianae Economic Development Council (WEDC)

Mr. Logan gave an update on the creation of the Waianae Economic Development Council (WEDC). He advised that Mr. Joseph Lapilio is the President & CEO of WEDC. Also, that WEDC was formed in 2017 to assist the Waianae Coast population and there were several other organizations that preceded WEDC. One of their long-term community goals is to increase the median household income of the Waianae Community and the Native Hawaiian Community. He stated that the

Minutes of the Community-Based Economic Development (CBED) Advisory Council Meeting held October 18, 2022, at 10:00 a.m. via ZOOM Page 5 of 5

State median household income is \$92,000, but for the Native Hawaiian community in Waianae it is only \$63,000. which is about 30% behind the State average. Mr. Logan conveyed that there are about eight (8) different arms under WEDC which include the Community Development Arm, the Loan Fund Arm, Community Planning Arm, For Profit LLC., etc. In the programs of WEDC, there are four (4) major programs that they are currently implementing, i.e., Financial Literacy Programming with the cultural lens to overcome generation of traumas and business PTSD amongst Hawaiians, Business Development Cohorts and Workshop training and their Loan Fund as a CDFI. Their loans are to up to \$30,000 since they are a small fund of \$250,000 and growing. He noted that they are very grateful for the relationship to partner with CBED/DBEDT. Mr. Logan also explained their "wrap-around" services that they provide to all the practitioners that attend their cohorts. He also advised the meeting of other programs that WEDC is participating in. He stated that he was in San Francisco seeking more funding for WEDC.

He will provide CBED/DBEDT with a copy of his presentation.

Mr. Ritchie as well as the other Council members thanked and congratulated Mr. Logan on the great work that WEDC is doing.

### **NEXT MEETING:**

Tuesday, November 15, 2022, at 10:00 a.m.

#### ADJRNMENT:

The meeting was adjourned at 10:45 a.m. on a motion by Mr. Brown and seconded by Ms. Horike. All in favor by the showing of hands.

Respectfully submitted,		
Mark Ritchia	Oct 21, 2022	
Mark J. Ritchie Presiding Officer	Date	